
 

Newsletter  34 

17th June 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

We hope you are enjoying the sunshine, while it lasts, pupils have been having lots of fun and focusing 

learning activities around water play. 

Please ensure your child has sun cream on prior to coming into school as per the school policy. Please let 

teachers know if there are any specialist creams required for your child.   

We have had a number of visitors in school this week including the Executive Director of Children’s 

Services for Cheshire East and Chief Executive Cheshire East. They were so impressed with the learning 

that was taking place and how friendly and welcoming our wonderful children were.  

We have also had our older pupils on residential this week, they will have completed their expedition 

element of the Duke of Edinburgh Award, a great achievement by all. 

Wishing you all a fantastic weekend.  

Lisa  

Lisa Hodgkison 

Headteacher  

News 

We had special guests in 4AO today, Mr and Mrs Knight. They very kindly came to school to led a 

horticultural masterclass in creating hanging baskets. The activity formed part of our Royal Horticultural 

Award to run a gardening enterprise project.  



After looking at the different plants and flowers, and learning the names of each, we began to fill the 

baskets with compost. Students made choices of how to arrange the flowers under the expert guidance 

of Helen and Matt, and we’d like to say a huge thanks to them both for giving up their time. 

4AO created twenty baskets which are now ready for sale to brighten your gardens and patios. 

Please eSchools Mr Oakes or Steph to place your order.  Baskets are £7.50 each. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Mid-week Inspiration 

 

1 - 1CS 

The School GATE 

Questions and discussions:  

It was lovely to have Debbie from Motherwell joining us, sharing her support with our parents.  

 

All sessions will be held in the Café at the Apollo Buckingham site.  

• Thursdays at 9.30am for Primary  

• Fridays at 9.30am for Secondary 

Term time only, no booking required. 

 

 

 



You-Tube Activity Channel 

Join in with Miss Fife’s PE video as we sing a song and do some actions! 

Click the link to have some fun: 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC8h2R01wqQRbOGl0E4gLXDg/videos 

Friends of Springfield 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC8h2R01wqQRbOGl0E4gLXDg/videos


Information 

Please see attached the latest flyer for the next CEIAS coffee morning session for parents, carers and 

young people regarding Short breaks. 

 

• YMCA (Crewe) – are running their Saturday Club for families please see the attached 

information for further details. 

• Crewecial and the Weston Hub – please see the attached flyers with further information as to 

the support and help these newly set up Crisis Café’s can offer to those who may be struggling 

with their mental health and need some guidance or speak to a professional outside of that 

hospital setting. People do not have to have reached crisis point to access the support and 

signposting that can be offered.  

• Petty Pool Plus and More Maintenance – Simon and the team from Petty Pool have shared with 

us two services they have reintroduced and will be hoping to run both from September fully but 

will also be running some of the opportunities during the summer too which when I have further 

information I will share.   For more information about the two services mentioned please follow 

the two links;  PettyPool Plus - Petty Pool ; More Maintenance - Petty Pool 

• East Cheshire Eye Society – have shared with us further updates as to the activities, exhibitions 

and mobile unit visiting various places across the East of Cheshire to support people with visual 

impairments please see the attached for more details. 

• Nantwich Social Groups – please see the latest information my colleague has shared with me 

about local social groups and activities in and around the Nantwich and rural villages for 

everyone a really useful document. 

 

https://www.pettypool.org.uk/pettypool-plus/
https://www.pettypool.org.uk/more-maintenance/


Reminders 

For new and existing parents please remember that we are a Nut Free School and be mindful of this 

when sending in snacks or packed lunches. 

  



Our NHS Team 

Nursing Team 
Direct phone numbers to the nursing team are:  

01270 826151 there is an answerphone on this.  

01270 826150 there is no answerphone on this. 

Physiotherapy and Occupational Therapy 
Hayley Mitchell, Physiotherapist, is in school Monday to Friday   

Hannah Bennett, Physiotherapist, is in school Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday; and is part of the Therapy 

Outreach Programme.  

Lucy Webb, Occupational Therapist works Monday, Wednesday, Thursday; and is part of the Therapy 

Outreach Programme.  

Yvonne Williams, Occupational Therapist works on a Monday.  

 Physio/OT direct line:                        01270 826153 

Wheelchair assessment unit:            01270 826323 

Wheelchair repairs: Rosscare           0151 6536000 

Speech Therapy 
Phone the school on 01270 691900  or on direct line 01270 826152.  

EmaIl:   joanne.currie2@mcht.nhs.uk 

              alex.makin@mcht.nhs.uk 

              beth.black@mcht.nhs.uk 

Or contact via eSchools. 

Contact Us 

If you need to contact us : 

Springfield School 

Crewe Green Road 

Crewe 

CW1 5HS 

Telephone:  01270 691900 

Email:  head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk 

https://head@springfield.cheshire.sch.uk

